
YSA Meeting Stein feld Speech
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the vote showed the students
interest in changing the
Judiciary to bring it up to date
with values and concerns which
can be respected by the
Student Body.

"However," he stated, "the
amendments as adopted do not
complete the work in judicial
reform. There are still
unanswered questions and
ambiguities of what is expected
in student conduct in certain
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Recruitment Of Negroes
Advocated By Commitee

cases.
"It is my sincere desire that

the drafting commission
chaired by Alan Albright which
is working with the Faculty
Committee on Student
Discipline will shortly arrive at
a better statement of conduct
than that which we now have.

"While we have made
improvements, there is a lot of
work yet to be done, and we
are working hard to move to a

to the point that by regular
admissions standards they are
inadmissable," wrote the
committee in explaining "high
risk students" in limited
numbers.

(4) Negro personnel of
assistant director rank should
be added to offices of
admission and student aid.

Chairman Phillips said that
the recommendation of talent
searches and high-ris- k

admissions should apply
generally and equally to all
colleges and schools of the
University, and not just the
General College.

At present there are 108
Negro undergraduates, 148
graduate students (including
off-camp-us graduate centers),
one law, five medicine, and 0

Tar Heel Crusade
What you see is Carolina's Bill Bunting blocking

a Steve Vandenberg shot against Duke Saturday in
a Tar Heel victory which culminated four games
over the holidays. Carolina did as expected,
Winning three and losing once, but what was not
expected was a loss to St. John's instead of UCLA.

Madison Square Garden which planeloads of fans
went to New York to view, never developed. What
they saw instead was scenic subways, Grand Prix
racing among cabbies and liquor-by-the-dri- nk

everywhere but in the Horn & Hardart automat.
Further details are on pages 3 and 4.

ine bi& event, UNC

New Student Union Opens
Opening Of Several Facilities Delayed Professors Blast

New Left Takeover

vote on the upcoming
proposals sometime in
February.

"In addition, I received a
petition calling for a vote on a
proposed amendment dealing
with overlapping jurisdictions.

"I am asking the Elections
Board to validate the signatures
on the petition so that we may
move to a vote on this question
at the same time if the petition
is found to be in order."

dentistry students).
Chancellor J. Carlyle

Sitterson emphasized that the
greatest need is for more
effective opportunities for
Negroes in professional
education in State institutions,
some of which is available only
at this University. He reported
that several years ago he and
Dean Brauer of the School of
Dentistry made vigorous
efforts to solicit Negro
applications, with little success.

The members of the Faculty
Council committee were
Phillips; Prof. Carroll Hollis of
the English Department; Earle
Wallace of the Political Science
Department; Daniel A. Okun
of the Public Health School;
and J. Frank McCormick of the
Botany Department

and Duke have sent a letter to
the executive council of the
Modern Language Association,
denouncing what they consider
to be an attempted seizure of
power by "New Left" language
faculty members at the MLA
annual convention in New
York Dec. 27-2- 9.

About 300 faculty members
and graduate students packed
the final business session of the
organization and gained
passage of four resolutions
calling for:

1) Condemnation of the
United States for Viet Nam.

2) Abolition of the draft.
3) Condemnation of

"individuals and institutions"
who use the law to "harass and
repress certain writers" in-

cluding Eldridge Cleaver,
Andrey Siniavski, Yuri Daniel
and LeRoi Jones.

4) Repeal of the "anti-riot- "

provisions in Public Laws
90-55-0, and 90-55-7, and
especially of Section 504 of
Public Law 90-57-5, which
would deny government
financial aid to students
convicted of participating in
riots.

A petition, signed by the 24
UNC and Duke professors, is
being mailed to very language
department chairman in the
U. S. and Canada.

After the announcement of
the dismissal, Smith wrote
Sherman, who replied that he
had never formally presented
his findings to the commission.

Rev. Caldwell had sent his
report to Bishop Fraser before

'hearing Sherman's report.

Rev. Coats and Smith both
say that the report of
CaldwelTs commission was not
the entire basis of Bishop
Fraser's decision.

By TOM SNOOK
DTH Staff Writer

Five proposed amendments
to the student Constitution at
Carolina easily passed at the
referendum held before the
Christmas vacation.

The five proposals dealt with
revisions in the Honor Code,
Campus Code and of the
Attorney General's duties.

These changes are now part
of the Constitution, and the
new forms of the rules will be
used as guidelines for violations
an4 prosecutions of either
coda

With respect to the Honor
Code, the new law will cover
only those acts of lying,
cheating or stealing of an
academic nature.

Three major revisions greatly
changed the nature of the
Campus Code from its previous
form of "gentlemanly or
ladylike conduct at all times."

In its new form, students are
required to act so as not to
impare significantly the welfare
or academic opportunities of
others in the University
community.

A limitation was placed on
the code making it effective on
the University campus or in its
environs during the term for
which the person is enrolled or
while officially representing
the University.

The final amendment
changed the role of the
Attorney General. He is now
charged to investigate all
possible violations of either
code, and at the request of the
injured party or if there are
extenuating circumstances, and
if there is sufficient evidence,
to prosecute the violation.

According to Student Body
President Ken Day, all items on
the referendum were passed by
significant margins, although
the turnout was less than
desired.

Day felt that the outcome of

New Med
Plans for a nine-stor- y

medical science laboratory and
faculty office tower and a
two-stor- y cafeteria and student
commons for the more than
2,500 students in health
sciences have been approved by
the University of North
Carolina's trustees building
committee.

The announcement wras

make today by Arthur N.
Tuttle, Jr., director of planning
for the University.

Estimated cost of the new
building is $5.6 million.

The new building will be
located in the area between
North Carolina Memorial
Hospital and the Basic Science
Building now under
construction and will contain
moreythan 120,000 square feet
of floor space.

Of this total, almost 80,000
square feet will be devoted to
faculty offices and laboratories
for the basic science
departments of the School of
Medicine.

Department met in the Wesley
Foundation, from which came
the present committee, with
Esser and Penick serving as

Over the Christmas holidays,
Esser and Penick met with
Bishop Thomas Fraser, who
issued the decision to remove
the ministers. They talked for
about four hours in the
Bishop's Diocesan office in
Raleigh.

Bishop Fraser issued his
decision after receiving a report

Portions of the new Frank
Porter Graham Student Union
were opened to students
Monday, Jan. 6. When the new
building will become
fully -- operational is ' still
indefinite.

The old Graham Memorial
Student Union building was
closed at the beginning of the
Christmas holidays and transfer
of facilities began during the
vacation.

The recently-complete- d

Graham Student Union
building stands east of the

The Faculty Council of the
University on Dec. 18 issued a
report which involved six
months of preparation and
suggested that more Negro
students be recruited to attend
the University.

A committee headed by
Dean Dickson Phillips of the
UNC Law School
recommended:

(1) The University should
initiate centrally directed
efforts to increase the
proportion of Negro students
in all parts of the institution.

(2) A talent search to find
those Negro students who
qualify under present academic
admission standards be the first
step in this above program.

(3) An experimental
program should be adopted to
seek students, regardless of
color, who do not meet
admission standards. "The aim
should be to learn how to
identify worthy and
well-motivate- d students,
whatever their race, who by
reason of cultural, economic,
or educational disadvantage
have liad clearly adequate
intellectual capacities stunted

Cost: S5.6 Million

Building
Some 20,000 square feet

will be required for the student
commons and dining facilities,

Another 20,000 square feet
has been allocated for the
office of the North Carolina
Medical Examiner, a post
created by the 1967 General
Assembly. This office was
intended to work in close
cooperation with the Medical
School's Department of
Pathology.

Tuttle said the new building
ispart of an overall expansion
program designed to permit
major increases in the teaching,
research and public services
programs of the Division of
Health Sciences.

Primary function of the new
building is to provide
additional office . and
laboratory space for members
of the basic science faculty and
to relieve deficiencies in the
space available for student
dining and activities, Tuttle
said.

The Department of

from a special commission, led
by Rev. Martin Caldwell The
petitions protesting the
dismissal of Coats and Tucker,
containing about 1800
signatures, were mailed to
Caldwell, who refused to
accept them.

Rev. Harry Smith, now
serving as the Chancellor's
Special Assistant for Residence
College Development, was
among the persons interviewed
by the commission. He was
questioned on Nov. 14 by Rev.

of the director of the Student
Union does not reach the desk,
and phone outlets in the main
office of the Daily Tar Heel are
located in the walls across the
room from the desks.
Telephone service in the DTH
office has been interrupted
pending relocation of outlets in
the wall next to the desks.

A large auditorium is
located on the main floor of
the new union to the left of
the information desk. The
room will be used for recitals,
conferences, and dances. Chairs
have not yet been installed.

Seven of seventeen billiards
tables have been installed in
the billiard room which is
located on the lower floor of
the building. A bowling alley
planned for the same floor is
expected to be completed in
about a month.

The" new barber shop will
open on February 1. The old
barber shop in Graham
Memorial will remain open
until then.

The student government
and Carolina Quarterly offices
are located on the second floor
of the new union building.
They occupy the entire eastern
wing. Another wing contains
most of the eleven new
meeting rooms. A large casual
reading room is also planned
for the same floor, to be
located above the proposed
snack bar.

Snack Bar Construction
Suspended By Director

versus Lew Alpindor in

Student Stores building and
faces the dirt parking lot that
was once Emerson Field.

A large snack bar was to be
located in the room directly to
the right of the main entrance.
However, its opening has been
delayed indefinitely pending
the results of an
administration-sponsore- d study
on food services.

Telephone installation is
still incomplete, and problems
involving the location of
phones have been encountered.

director of the Enterprises, said
the suspension of progress was
due to a report being made on
the campus food services.

The report is expected to be
completed by the end of this
month. Branch said work on
the snack bar might be
continued after the report is
given.

Howard Henry, director of
the student union, said, "I am

the Hong Kong flu before
Christmas vacation, but this is
probably a small percentage of
the students who actually did
have the flu, said Dr. Glezen.

Although it is too early to
judge the effectiveness of the
vaccine, there is evidence that
it will be a major factor in
keeping down the number of
flu cases among those who
received it.

"Out of 20 people in the
infectious diseases lab who
received the vaccine, only 2
people came down with the
flu," reported Glezen.

The vaccine is only expected
to be 75 to 80 per cent
effective.

By EVIE STEVENSON
DTH Staff Writer

Work on the snack bar
portion of the new student
union was suspended in the
late summer and will remain
unfinished for an indefinite
period,.

The suspension was ordered
by the University Auxiliary
Enterprises. J. A. Branch,

Thus far four telephone
lines have been installed. Two
of them are located at the new
information desk on the
eastern side of the main floor.
The other two lines have been
installed in the office of the
director of the Student Union
and in the offices of the Daily
Tar Heel.

Workers in the Student
Union director's office and in
the Daily Tar Heel office
complained of poor telephone
placement Monday.

The telephone in the office

greatly concerned. The essence
of the union is the snack bar."

Henry added that the new
building was designed with the
snack bar in mind. "This would
have been the most active area
of the student union. We
installed electric doors to
handle the traffic. Now they
aren't being used."

The snack bar, according to
Henry, was going to offer a
food service different from any
other establishment on
campus. He said the snack bar
would not have a wide variety
of items, but would have fast
service.

"The sandwiches at the
student union snack bar will be
higher priced but of better
quality than those at other
campus facilities," said Henry.

Branch said in a telephone
interview that employees of
the incomplete snack bar
would be paid by the
University Food Services.

In a study made of college
campuses across the country,
Henry found that the student
union snack bar is the focal
point of casual campus
activity.

"The student union will
become the gate to the
campus. Visitors will get
information on the university
here. We expected the snack
bar to be a main attraction,"
Henry said.

Twenty-fou- r literature and
language professors from UNC

Planned
Pathology will move into the
new building and will release
space in MacNider Hall for the
expansion or otner basic
science departments.

The new building is designed
to permit future expansion of
all the activities it will house,
Tuttle said. Four additional
floors can be added to provide
space for the basic science
faculty. The student commons
can be enlarged to provide
book store facilities,
conference rooms and
additional dining space in the
future, he added.

The limestone facing of the
new building is intended to
blend with the limestone trim
and pre-ca- st concrete facing
materials throughout the
health sciences area and to be
in harmony with the
neo-Georgi- an design of North
Carolina Memorial Hospital
and other buildings in the
Health sciences area, said
Tuttle.

Bartine Sherman of Charlotte
and Mrs. Elanor Godfrey, both
members of the investigating
commission.

According to Smith, the
discussion mostly centered
around the structure of the
Episcopal Church in the state
and the future of ecumenical
ministry. Coats and Tucker
were mentioned in the
discussion, both of whom
Smith knew as an Episcopal
minister.

Flu Epidemic May Hit

Campus In Mid-Mon- th
Coats, Tucker Dismissal

QrouB To Aid Ministers FormedA new wave of the Hong
Kong flu epidemic, if there is

one, will hit the University
during the second or third
week of January, according to
Dr. Paul Glezen of the UNC
Infectious Diseases Lab.

Dr. Glezen emphasized,
however, that a new outbreak
was not certain.

"It's a possibility," he said,

"but it depends on what
happened to the students
during vacation. If they live in
isolated areas, there's a good
chance that there won't be
another outbreak. It'sreally
too soon to tell, though."

About thirty students were
admitted to the infirmary with
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A committee of those
concerned about the dismissal
of Episcopal ministers William
Coats and Herbert Tucker has
been formed, led by George
Esser, head of the North
Carolina Fund, and Dr. George
Penick of the UNC School of
Medicine.

A group of concerned
students and townspeople met
in Gerrard Hall on Dec. 15 to
discuss the dismissal. Two days
later, a committee led by Dr.
John Dixon of the Art


